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From: Sian Miller 

Sent: 20 November 2017 19:46

To: Planning Policy Vale

Subject: Vale Plan Pt2 - Objection

To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to object to LPP2 on the grounds that the plan is unsound. 
 
With regard to core policy 8a/b: Given the proposal to develop the Dalton Barracks site to meet local 
housing need, and with additional housing proposed for Marcham, it would be more effective to site a 
new Park & Ride within the current Dalton Barracks site close to the Marcham interchange.  
 
With regard to 12a and 13a: Failure to site a new Park & Ride Facility at Dalton Barracks would 
increase traffic between Abingdon and Oxford. Siting the Park & Ride at Lodge Hill would require taking 
large swathes of green belt land to develop roads, wide enough to take 2 way traffic, and increasing 
the use of the narrow winding roads through Sunningwell and Bayworth as rat runs. I am very 
concerned about the subsequent danger posed to road users within the parish. 
 
In summary, I object to the safeguarding of land in Sunningwell parish for new bus routes and for a 
Park & Ride facility. Please remove these from the plan. I endorse the SPADE and Sunningwell Parish 
Council Consultation responses, and ask that any future plans not be brought forward without 
extensive prior engagement with residents within the local community. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Sian Miller 




